Dear American Association of University Women (AAUW),
I would like to thank you very much for paying for the Girls in Science event at EOU. I really enjoyed the first day there, it is so worth waking up early! I loved the coding and all the cool equipment there. I learned Caesar Script, which was also really fun. I am so thankful that you paid for us, without you not as many people would have come. You inspire me to help others and not be selfish. Thank you!
Sincerely,  Noemi Alvarez-Barroso, Sixth Grade
Dear AAUW,
I would like to thank you for sponsoring me to go to Girls in Science. I felt very welcomed. The food there was very good, and those zombies were so cool. I would definitely go back I learned a lot. And the leaders were very helpful and nice. And I would also like to thank you for the yummy snacks. But over all my favorite thing was… everything there was nothing wrong with anything. They did such a great thing with everything. Thank you.
Sincerely,  Madelyn O’Grady, 6th grade
Thank you, AAUW for paying for me to be able to go to the EOU event I learned so much from the teachers and students. One of my favorite parts was when we went to the computer science and learned to decode the clues that some mysterious person. Or them reading us the story about how the person got sick or turned into a zombie. They told us that there was a weird white substance that the Dr. Potshard had. Then towards the end of the event we figured out that he was poisoned by the white powder that is found in pufferfish.
Marilla Holden, 6th Grade
I want to thank the American Association of University Women for paying for Girls in Science. I really like all the activities and the chance to make new friends. I learned a lot about the human body and about coding and decoding. I liked that if you had a question the volunteers would gladly help you out and they always could help you with the experiment that we were working on.
Sincerely,  Elesa Kayle Smith, 6th Grade
Dear AAUW,
Thank you so much for paying for us to go to the Girls in Science. I really enjoyed all the classes and I made a lot of friends. I learned a lot about different things. It was really fun. Thank you so much!
Sincerely,  Kenedee Parsons, Grade 6

Dear AAUW,
I thought EOU did an amazing job on the Girls in Science! It was so fun! I learned things like in order to figure out a mystery,(like a zombie apocalypse) you have to do some investigating just like real scientists do. My favorite part about the whole thing was getting to decode and encode messages. It was really cool to get to experience things like decoding, chemistry, and learning a little bit about the human body. ( Or the zombie body) (: Thanks For the amazing experience!!
Sincerely,  Chaistyn Surber, Sixth Grader
Thank you American Association of University Women for paying for me to go to girls in science I really enjoyed it and had an amazing time. I learned a lot and I had some friends in my group. I would love to do Girls in Science again if I can. I really enjoyed what we did and the theme. Thank you.
Sincerely, Madison Brost, 6 grade
Dear AAUW,
Thank you for the opportunity to go to EOU for Girls in Science. I enjoyed learning how to code with Caesar cipher, now I can teach my friends how to do it. It was especially fun to go and run test on parts of the zombies, and of course we can't forget the food, that was delicious! In biology we got to make a neuron with pipe cleaners. In Chemistry I made a snake DNA! The DNA strand is still on my bookshelf when I got home I got to share what I did with my brothers! They said that it sounded really cool! Once again I thank you for letting me go to Girls in Science.
Sincerely, Brandy Coleman, 6th grade
To AAUW
Thank you for letting me go I was excited that I was going because I have never been to one and I was having a fun time with my friends and that you guys are awesome to do this for us. I hope they enjoyed us, because we enjoyed everyone there and that I had the best field trip ever in my entire life at my other schools.
When I had my last best field trip I we went to Baker City, but it wasn’t that fun then I went to EOU University and it was amazing because when we were coming home I was thinking about moving there when I was older so I hope you have a wonderful time and thank you helping me get there.
Sincerely, Shaylynn Petersen, Grade 6
Dear Women of AAUW,
I would like to thank you for allowing me and some of my peers to go to the Girls in Science at EOU. I loved it and it was very fun and I learned a lot from the activities we performed at EOU. We did so many amazing things their it is hard to decide what was the most fun activity. In the end I have to conclude that the most entertaining was biology. It was very interactive and engaging, I was never bored while I was in the biology lab, from learning of our nerves and their sensitivity to learning how a neuron looks and works, I was having fun.
A final thank you. Sara, Caldwell
Dear AAUW,                                                                                                                                                       I want to thank you for paying to let me go to the Girls in Science. There were a lot of fun activities, like learning how to code, testing different substances, and doing experiments on the “zombies”. We even got to make our own DNA of a fruit or animal! We were each put into different groups, and we got together to try to find what caused the “zombification”. And the people that helped us to discover new clues were really nice. After all three groups were done finding their clues, we went and presented what we think caused all of this. Everyone thought it pufferfish. But, in the end, it turned out that the “zombies” were just asleep with their eyes open. Overall, it was a wonderful experience!                                                                                            
Sincerely, Tiffany Wiseman
Thank you so much for going out of your way to let us have a great Saturday!!! I thought it was great learning and a fun time to stress our brains while also having so much fun. I learned so much about science. I really enjoyed when we got to go to the science lab and look at the different substances.
Sincerely, Maura McShane
Dear AAUW,
Thank you for paying for our trip to Girls in Science. I know that all of us had a lot of fun and learned tons of new stuff. My favorite thing was learning about cryptography. I also made tons of new friends in my group. Thanks again!
Sincerely, Cambria VanNice Sixth Grade
Dear AAUW
You are so nice to think about girls and helping us have time to learn about science. I have not been to a college before and I was nervous. Ms Erwin said she would take care of me and I would love it. I love Ms Erwin's science class because she said we can be anything  and at the EOU. Thank you I will go again.
Ever Wornell

